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School Vision Statement
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Achievement: Every Student Matters, Every Moment Counts
A message from Pinello’s Administrative Team 

As it gets colder outside please make sure students are dressing for the weather. On stormy days please make sure to check local news broadcasts for delays or closures. We have been so excited to see all our Pinello Families at our school events. Please make sure to contact the front office if you are not receiving messages and/or emails from the school. We want to make sure you are up-to-date on events and activities at the school. Thank you for your continued support of Pinello Elementary School.
Respectfully, 
Stacy Blair – Principal

Amber Crigger – Assistant Principal

Red Flag Days   
When the RED FLAG is flying students are to come into the building at 8:35 a.m. instead of playing on the playground. 
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The Red Flag Temperature will be 25 degrees including wind chill.  This is for all schools prior to the start of the school day.

· We will use The Weather Channel and WeatherBug to make the determination.

· Each school has the flexibility to determine when children go out for their daily recesses - this may be when the temperature is between 10 to 25 degrees including wind chill. 
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ATTENTION PINELLO PARENTS:   

Due to life-threatening allergies, this school is a protected environment.

NO BALLOONS ALLOWED IN THE BUILDING AT ANY TIME!
Counseling Corner
Thank you to all of the families who donated food or money to the Security Fire Department Food Drive! All donations will be go to local families within our own community.  In the primary classes (Kinder through second grade), in third place was Mrs. Leach’s class with 359 pounds of food.  In second place was Mrs. Arms class with 395 pounds of food and in first place for primary classes, it was Ms. Gaddy’s class with 646 pounds of food.  In intermediate classes (3rd through 5th grade), in third place was Mrs. Nance’s class with 322 pounds of food.  In second place, was Ms. Blanchard’s class with 592 pounds of food.  In first place for intermediate classes with 1 1,269 pounds of food, was Ms. Schlup’s class. The top classes will get a movie party. Altogether, our school collected 5,092 pounds of food! Thank you again to everyone for all your wonderful giving.
Another way to support our Widefield community this holiday season is to participate in the District’s Annual Toy Drive.  This program will start Monday, December 2nd to Thursday, December 19th. Just bring in a new toy or gift for a child (Kinder through 12th grade).  Students may bring these new toys in a plastic bag with their name on it to Pinello’s office.  Then, each student will get a kindness ornament on our office Giving Tree.  Students who bring in toys will be the first students to greet Santa and Mrs. Claus when they pick up the toys on the 19th. 
  
May your family have a beautiful and safe Holiday season! Take time to enjoy good friends and family.
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With Children First,
Darlene Monson,
Pinello Counselor
Music
Dear Pinello Parents,
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During the holiday season music is strong in our school and our community. On Saturday, December 7th at 2:30 pm, our very own Panther Singers Choir will be showcased at the 2018 Junior High & Elementary Honor Choir Festival Concert. This event will be held in the Widefield High School auditorium and we would love to see you there. At Pinello the 1st grade class will be performing The Littlest Christmas Tree on December 12th at 2:50 pm & 6:00 pm to help spread holiday cheer.  Lastly, to send us off into the holidays the Panther Singers and the student body of Pinello Elementary will be singing together at the Pinello School Sing-A-Long on December 20th @ 2:00 pm. Thank you for your continued support of your child’s interest in the arts.
Sincerely,
Bryant Letellier
letellierb@wsd3.org
Physical Education
We are finishing our Volleyball unit for November.  Third, fourth and fifth grades played games incorporating the rules of the game. Kindergarten through second grade practiced striking.  Basketball will be our next unit during the month of December.  The focus will be on dribbling and layups.  Please make sure your child wears closed toe shoes on P. E. days.
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Cafeteria News

It has been a pleasure serving your student in our cafeteria. If you haven't filled out a free/reduced lunch application for the 2019/2020 school year, please do so as soon as possible.  You can fill the application and make payments online at wsd3.org.  If you have any questions, you can contact Mrs. Martell at 391-3401.

Attendance
One criteria of a student's success in school is regular and punctual attendance.  Please remember, every child must be accounted for on a daily basis.  When your student is out due to an illness, tardy, or appointments, please call our Attendance line at (719) 391-3396 which is available 24 hours.  
From the Front Office
The Holiday Gift Shop will be from December 9th to December 12th. Students will be able to bring money in the orange envelope provided. If you are interested in volunteering please contact the PTO at franklinbrittany@wsd3.org or 719-391-3405.
STEM Activities to do at Home
Which Way, Wind?
How can you find out which way the wind is blowing?
Materials:

-bottle of bubbles
Directions:

1. Go outside and blwo your bubbles.
2. Which way do they blow?

3. What does this tell you about the way the air is moving outside?

4. What are the bubbles filled with?
What’s Happening?
Air is always moving. The moving air on the outside of a bubble pushes the bubble around. The bubble will move in the direction the air or wind is moving. 
Two-hour Late Start  

Widefield District 3 may use a two-hour late start as an option between closing schools or starting at the normal times.  A two-hour late start may be used when a storm is passing or when additional time may be needed to prepare for students and staff arriving at their schools.  Two-hour late starts will be announced by 6:00 a.m. through the same channels as a school closure. These channels include television, radio, and the district website.  When district officials announce a two-hour late start, all start times and bus pickup times will be moved back by two hours.  Pinello Elementary will start school at 10:50 a.m.  Please do not have children arrive before 10:35 a.m.  No breakfast will be served on these days.
Inclement Weather Procedure

Widefield District 3 will:

•
make inclement weather decision(s) based on students’ safety
•
collect data at the earliest appropriate time
•
make the decision as to whether schools will be open and announce no later than 5:30 am by calling radio stations and TV stations
•
not penalize students if parents keep them home or pick them up from school early on questionable snow days.

In the event the decision made earlier is to open schools and the storm worsens unexpectedly, Widefield District 3 will: 

•
inform the same media as stated above that schools will dismiss students early
•
keep buildings open as long as necessary to evacuate all students safely
•
announce that if an early dismissal occurs, afternoon activities, and evening events will be cancelled
Parents are expected to:

•
be responsible for custody of children
•
listen to the news broadcasts on stormy days
•
decide whether or not to send children to school on threatening, stormy days

In the event the decision is made earlier to open schools and the storm worsens, parents are expected to: 

•
know that students may be dismissed earlier than normal
•
listen for an early dismissal announcement
•
make sure children know what to do and where to go if dismissed early
•
not rely on telephones to make last minute arrangements for their children. (Lines tend to malfunction during storms.)


Opt-Out- Personal Identifiable Directory Information

In WSD3, the practice regarding release of appropriate information about students has been to publish the names in various school publications or on a list posted in the school regarding the following: Student’s name, date, place of birth, participation in activities and sports, awards, honor roll, scholarships, photographs, etc. A parent/guardian may elect to disallow directory information of this type listed above. The parent/guardian may notify the principal to that effect by means of appropriate communication and/or by using a form that may be picked up in the business office.

Compulsory School Attendance

In order to reduce the incidents of truancy, parents/guardians are hereby notified that every child who has attained the age of six (6) on or before August 1 of each school year and is under the age of seventeen (17) shall attend public school for at least the following number of hours.

· One thousand fifty –six (1056) if secondary school pupil;

· Nine hundred sixty-eight (968) if an elementary school pupil in a grade other than kindergarten;

· Nine hundred hours (900) if a full-day kindergarten pupil;

· Four hundred fifty hours (450) if a half day kindergarten pupil;

(Except as otherwise provided in CRS 22-33-104)
Title 1:  Parent Right to Know
  Your child participates in a program in Widefield School District which receives funding under the Every Student Succeeds Act of 2015. You have the right to know what professional qualifications are held by the teachers who instruct your child. The Act gives you the right to the following information about each of your child’s classroom teachers:
· Whether the teacher is licensed or qualified for the grades and subjects he or she teaches.
· Whether the teacher is teaching under an emergency permit or other provisional status under which state licensing criteria have been waived.
· The college major of the teacher, any advanced degrees held by the teacher, and the subject matter of those degrees.
· What instructional aides or similar paraprofessionals, if any, provide instructional services to your child, and if so, what qualifications they possess.
If you are interested in receiving information of this sort, please contact the Human Resources office at 391-3015.
Annual FERPA Notice

Annual FERPA Notice The Family Education Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) affords parents and students over 18 years of age (“eligible students”) certain rights with respect to the student’s education records. These rights are: 

1. The right to inspect and review the student’s education records within 45 days of the day the school receives a request for access. Parents or eligible students should submit to the school principal [or appropriate school official] a written request that identifies the record(s) they wish to inspect. The school official will make arrangements for access and notify the parent or eligible student of the time and place where the records may be inspected.

2. The right to request the amendment of the student’s education records that the parent or eligible student believes are inaccurate or misleading. Parents or eligible students may ask the school to amend a record that they believe is inaccurate or misleading. They should write the school principal [or appropriate official], clearly identify the part of the record they want changed, and specify why it is inaccurate or misleading. If the school decides not to amend the record as requested by the parent or eligible student, the school will notify the parent or eligible student of the decision and advise them of their right to a hearing regarding the request for amendment. Additional information regarding the hearing procedures will be provided to the parent or eligible student when notified of the right to a hearing. 

3. The right to consent to disclosures of personally identifiable information contained in the student’s education records, except the extent that FERPA authorizes disclosure without consent. One exception, which permits disclosure without consent, is disclosure to school officials with legitimate educational interests. A school official is a person employed by the school as an administrator, supervisor, instructor, or support staff member (including health or medical staff and law enforcement unit personnel); a person serving on the School Board; a person or company with whom the school has contracted to perform a special task (such as an attorney, auditor, medical consultant, or therapist); or a parent or student serving on an official committee, such as a disciplinary or grievance committee, or assisting another school official in performing his or her tasks. A school official has a legitimate educational interest if the official needs to review an education record in order to fulfill his or her professional responsibility. Upon request, the school discloses education records without consent to officials of another school district in which a student seeks or intends to enroll. 

[NOTE: FERPA requires a school district to make a reasonable attempt to notify the parent or eligible student of the records request unless it states in its annual notification that it intends to forward records on request.] 

4. The right to file a complaint with the U.S. Department of Education concerning alleged failures by the school to comply with the requirements of FERPA. The name and address of the Office that administers FERPA are: 

Family Policy Compliance Office

U.S. Department of Education

400 Maryland Avenue, SW

Washington, DC 20202-4605

Notification of Rights under the Protection of Pupil Rights Amendment (PPRA)

PPRA affords parents and students who are 18 or emancipated minors (“eligible students”) certain rights regarding our conduct of surveys, collection and use of information for marketing purposes, and certain physical exams. These include the right to: 
*Consent before students are required to submit to a survey that concerns one or more of the following protected areas (“protected information survey”) if the survey is funded in whole or in part by a program of the U. S. Department of Education (ED)— 

1. Political affiliations or beliefs of the student or the student’s parent;

2. Mental or psychological problems of the student or student’s family; 

3. Sex behavior or attitudes; 

4. Illegal, anti-social, self-incriminating, or demeaning behavior; 

5. Critical appraisals of others with whom respondents have close family relationships; 

6. Legally recognized privileged relationships, such as with a lawyer, doctors, or ministers; 

7. Religious practices, affiliations, or beliefs of the student or parents; or 

8. Income, other than as required by law to determine program eligibility. 

*Receive notice and an opportunity to opt a student out of— 

1. Any other protected information survey, regardless of funding; 

2. Any non-emergency, invasive physical exam or screening required as a condition of attendance, administered by the school or its agent, and not necessary to protect the immediate health and safety of a student, except for hearing, vision, or scoliosis screenings, or any physical exam or screening permitted or required under State law; and 

3. Activities involving collection, disclosure, or use of personal information obtained from students for marketing or to sell or otherwise distribute the information to others. 
*Inspect, upon request and before administration or use— 

1. Protected information surveys of students; 

2. Investments used to collect personal information from students for any of the above marketing, sales, or other distribution purposes; and 

3. Instructional material used as part of the educational curriculum.

Widefield School District No. 3 will develop and adopt policies, in consultation with parents, regarding these rights, as well as arrangements to protect student privacy in the administration of protected surveys and the collection, disclosure, or use of personal information for marketing, sales, or other distribution purposes. Widefield School District No. 3 will directly notify parents and eligible students of these policies at least annually at the start of each school year and after any substantive changes. Widefield School District No. 3 will also directly notify parents and eligible students, such as through U. S. Mail or e-mail, at least annually at the start of each school year of the specific or approximate dates of the following activities and provide an opportunity to opt a student out of participating in: 
*Collection, disclosure, or use of personal information for marketing, sales or other distribution. *Administration of any protected information survey not funded in whole or in part by ED. 
*Any non-emergency, invasive physical examination or screening as described above. 
Parents/eligible students who believe their rights have been violated may file a complaint with:
Family Policy Compliance Office

U. S. Department of Education

400 Maryland Avenue, SW

Washington, D.C. 20202-4605
Half Day Release Times & Dates 

Dates-May 19th & May 20th
Time of Release for Pinello Elementary School-12:00pm

Kindergarten Roundup

May 8th, 2020

Visit pinello.wsd3.org Calendar section for all dates and times of events
	Calendar of Events

	December
	January

	Dec 5-Academic Night 5:30pm-6:30pm

Dec 7-Choir Performance at Widefield High School 8:00am-4:00pm

Dec 9-12-Holiday Gift Shop at Pinello

Dec 12-1st grade Musical 2:50pm and 6:00pm

Dec 20-Sing Along 2:00pm

           -Classroom Parties 2:45pm

Dec 23-Jan 7-Winter Break

	Jan 8-Students Return to School
Jan 9-PTO Meeting 4:00pm

Jan 10-Report Cards Sent Home

Jan 17-Renaissance Assemblies

     -K-2nd grade-1:30pm

     -3rd-5th grade-2:30pm

Jan 20-No School MLK Day



Stacy Blair, Principal


Amber Crigger, Assistant Principal Darlene Monson, Counselor
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